SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

The Borough Council of Sandwell (Shelsley Avenue, Rowley Regis)
(Temporary Road Closure) Order 2025 intends to temporarily prohibit
vehicles from proceeding along Shelsley Avenue, between Kempsey Close
and Wolverley Crescent.

Traffic will be diverted via Shelsley Avenue, Wolverley Crescent,
Martley Road, Newbury Lane, Throne Road, Shelsley Avenue and vice versa.

The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to commence
and be completed by 24/07/2025.

Purpose — to facilitate the repair/replacement of a defective manhole cover
and frame.

For more information contact Safena Parveen of Severn Trent Water - 03339
961291.



